
 

 
THE LONDON NAUTICAL SCHOOL 

61  STAMFORD STREET,  LONDON  SE1 9NA 
TELEPHONE:   020 7928 6801 EMAIL: admin@lns.org.uk 

20​th​ March 2020 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
 In line with Governmental advice and as per our previous messages we will keep London Nautical 
School open on a partial basis to support our most vulnerable pupils and those pupils whose family 
members may be key or critical workers as defined by the Government. 
 
Through the course of next week (w/c 23​rd​ march 2020) school will be open from 08:40 hrs to 15:00 
hrs. (There will be no detentions or trips.) A hot meal will be served at lunchtime from a reduced 
menu. The school office will be open on a reduced basis - you can contact school in an emergency 
on 0207 928 6801 or via email at  admin@lns.org.uk. 
 
If your child is in school next week then there is no requirement to wear a school un​iform.  T​he usual 
school timetable will be collapsed with students required to complete work on Google Classroom 
and additional activities provided by the school. 
 
For absent students,  work will be posted on google classroom and the staff will set and monitor 
work remotely - if you have a problem accessing google classroom please email school at 
admin@lns.org.uk​  and put "googleclassroom" in the subject line. 
 
If your ​child is vulnerable, you are a key worker​ or you need to make particular arrangements for 
your child to be in school please next week please email  ​nharvey@lns.org.uk  ​ to confirm your 
child will be in school . 
 
The latest advice from Government (20​th​ March 2020) about school closures is here : 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-
and-carers/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers 
 
If you work in the following organisations / industries you may be a key worker : -  
Health and social care, Key Public Services, Local and national Government, Food and other 
necessary goods, Public safety and national security, Transport, Utilities,Communication and 
financial services 
 

More Key worker information is here :- 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision
/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision 
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Please check our website  lns.org.uk  for updates 
 

Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 
Mr M Schofield 
Headteacher 
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